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Preface

English as a Second Language is the fastest growing program in Basic Skills in the North Carolina Community College System.  Many directors have to hire new instructors or reassign instructors who are currently teaching other classes to keep up with the demand for new classes in ESL.  For these reasons, a group of ESL practitioners met to discuss if there were enhancements we could offer to new ESL instructors.  After much discussion, we decided to distribute throughout the system a request for the submission of lesson plans.  The result is this “tried and true” collection of lesson plans from ESL practitioners in the North Carolina Community College System.  Both new and experienced instructors can readily adapt these plans to a variety of situations.

Several individuals played significant roles in the creation of this document.  They include the following: Gilda Rubio-Festa, Central Piedmont Community College; Gaspar Gonzales, Wayne Community College; Sarah Loudermelk, Catawba Valley Community College; Janis Holden-Toruňo, Fayetteville Technical Community College; Evelyn Woods, Isothermal Community College; Maureen Bahr, Randolph Community College, and Margaret Mize, Wake Technical Community College.  Their assistance was invaluable.

According to Neil Postman, author and chair of the Department of Culture and Communication at New York University, we have made many attempts to make teaching into a science.  In spite of our attempts, there is one simple fact that makes all that ambition quite unnecessary.  When a student perceives an instructor to be an authentic, warm person, the student learns.  When the student does not perceive the instructor as such a person, the student does not learn.  We must remember that teaching is the art of being human and of communicating that humanness to others.  We have to place affection and empathy at the center of the education process.

As ESL instructors, you incorporate Dr. Postman’s ideas every day and should be commended for the outstanding work that you do.  You are giving our foreign-born students the tool necessary for them to make new lives for their families and themselves.  We hope that these lesson plans will provide you with some additional ideas for your classes.

We appreciate the dedication and hard work of the many ESL practitioners who submitted plans.  With such an overwhelming response, we were not able to print all of them in this document, but we plan to produce an expanded edition on the Web.  Look for them by mid-2000 on the Web Site of the North Carolina Literacy Resource Center at http://www.ncccs.cc.nc.us/Basic_Skills/ncccLiteracyResourceCenter2.htm.
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